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Amity Township Board of Supervisors

   Meeting Minutes
September 5, 2012
Call to Order/Pledge to the Flag
The September 5, 2012 meeting of the Amity Township Board of Supervisors, held at the Township Municipal Building, 2004 Weavertown Rd., Douglassville, Berks County, Pennsylvania, was called to order at 7:05 PM by Chairperson Robert Yanos.  The following were in attendance:

SUPERVISORS
Robert R. Yanos, Chair

Kim McGrath, Vice Chair (Arrived at 8:37PM)

Paul Weller
Terry Jones
STAFF

JoAnne Sowers Smith, Secretary/Treasurer

Kent Shuebrook, Chief of Police

Brian Boland, Solicitor/Kozloff Stoudt


ANNOUNCEMENTS

Mr. Yanos stated that Mrs. McGrath would be late. The executive session from last meeting was to suggest a policy change that would allow the police to assist residents with summary offenses but they were to remain private affairs between parties. 
TRAFFIC IMPACT FEE DISCUSSION

Brian Wilkes, owner of the property at Old Airport Road and 422, asked the Board if their traffic impact fee could be reduced as he was unaware of it when he signed the purchase agreement on the property. Mr. Weller stated that the impact fee should have been disclosed. The fee is calculated on the individual use and it was noted on the plan. Mr. Jones discussed whether the new owner was liable for the fee and questioned the amount as the strip center only paid $17,000. Mr. Weller stated that the use determines the traffic. Mr. Boland suggested having Mr. Weber recalculate the fee. He also stated that Mr. Weber used the old fee for the calculation. Mr. Wilkes stated he was concerned that the traffic impact fees are not being used. Mr. Yanos stated that the fees could be waived if specific road improvements as outlined on the Act 209 study were completed by the developer. Mr. Yanos suggested that Mr. Wilkes talk to the seller. Mr. Jones would like to have this issue placed on the next agenda. 
PUBLIC COMMENT (AGENDA ITEMS ONLY)

None

MINUTES  

Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve the minutes of August 15, 2012. Mr. Yanos asked that his objection to discussion of the Fredrick issue in executive session be included in the minutes. Motion passed 3-0. 
FINANCE

Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller and duly passed to approve the following disbursements:

$   70,580.81  General Fund (1)





$     1,650.39  Fire Fund (4)


$   37,506.76  Sewer Fund (8)

$   32,829.05  Edu Fund (9)

$   51,464.18  Liquid Fuels (35)

$ 194,031.19  Total  

REPORTS

Code Enforcement
The August report was presented to the Board for their review. 
Roads

The Mouns Jones parking lot project has been completed. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS
Pension Trustee Appointment   Mr. Jones moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to appoint PNC as trustee for the police and non uniform pension plans. Motion passed 3-0. 
SOLICITOR’S REPORT

None
NEW BUSINESS

Mowing for 2013-2015    Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to approve the advertising for mowing for 2013-2015.   Motion passed 3-0. 

EMPLOYEE/OFFICIAL REPORTS

Manager  The River Bridge Road projects have been awarded to J.D. Eckman. Mobilization could occur as early as this fall or perhaps early May. The railroad bridge is scheduled to be closed on June 3, 2013 and reopen in October 2013.  The Schuylkill River bridge will close October 31, 2013 and reopen October 2014. The phone system is not repairable. The Board asked staff to get a third quote on a new system. The Township’s insurance carrier for Workman’s Comp will continue to cover the volunteer firefighters next year, but will be raising rates approximately $5,000. Mr. Yanos stated he would like to reach out one more time to Mr. Luchenbach regarding his detention pond. Mr. Weller stated he would meet with him and staff. Mr. Lyon reported that Keystone Villa may be submitting a new plan for their phase IV. There will be no Limerick exercise in 2012. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to join the County’s MS4 cooperative as part of the requirements of the PAG-13. Motion passed 3-0. Mr. Boland will take care of the advertising of the ordinance. Mr. Yanos moved, seconded by Mr. Weller to use volunteer interns to collect GIS data for the Township. Motion passed 3-0. The Manager provided an update of the digester project at the WWTP. Mr. Boland provided an update of the Heritage negotiations. He stated the balance to finish the improvements in phases 1 & 2 is $75,000 to $150,000 more than what is held in escrow. Mr. Boland stated that the Township could send a letter to Heritage asking them to increase their escrow by 10% as is the Township’s right. Then if Heritage does not post the additional funds, the Township could find them in default and seize the escrow. Mr. Yanos stated that the Township should prioritize the improvements. Mr. Jones felt the Township should not negotiate with the developer. The Board discussed whether the Township could complete the improvements. Mr. Boland suggested a meeting with the Manager and Mr. Weber early next week to discuss the issue. Mr. Weller moved, seconded by Mr. Jones to allow Kathie Benson to participate in the County’s Household Hazardous Waste collection event in October. 

Chief of Police The Chief presented his report to the Board for their review. 
SUPERVISORS 
None
PUBLIC COMMENT

Mr. Rausher, 1416 Old Swede Road, asked the Board about the lights on the tennis courts. The lights are now on timers and shine directly into his yard and two thirds of the time there is no one playing on the courts. Mr. Howell-Clarke stated that on/off switches could be installed. Mr. Yanos questioned whether the lights should be on at all. The Board suggested that Mr. Rausher attend the Recreation Board meeting on Monday to address his concerns. Mr. Rausher also asked about walking dogs in the park. He felt that the School Board and the Board of Supervisors should “get together” and allow dogs in the park. Mr. Weller stated that the School Board does not allow dogs on any of their properties. Mrs. Cooper of Limekiln Road asked if the Township’s insurance carrier would consider allowing dogs in the park a liability. 
EXECUTIVE SESSION & ADJOURNMENT

Upon a motion by Mrs. McGrath and seconded by Mr. Weller the meeting was adjourned to executive session for personnel issues at 8:37PM. Motion passed 4-0. 

Respectfully submitted,

JoAnne Sowers Smith

Secretary/Treasurer
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